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CULLOWHEE — 27 teachers from across North Carolina have been selected as finalists for the 

North Carolina Center for the Advancement of Teaching (NCCAT) Empower Beginning Teacher 

of the Year for their dedication, innovation, and ability to inspire students to achieve. 

 

Among those selected was Darbie Rash, a kindergarten teacher at Mountain View Elementary 

School. 

 

 “I am so proud of Darbie Rash,” said Superintendent Dr. Eisa Cox.“Her classroom is filled with 

energy, love and high expectations and Mrs. Rash always exudes positivity. She is everything you 

want a teacher to be for children.” 

 

One of the 27 NC teachers who were selected will be named the 2023 NCCAT Empower 

Beginning Teacher of the Year. The award will be presented March 9, 2023 at the NCCAT 

Cullowhee Campus. The NCCAT Beginning Teacher of the Year will receive a $5,000 cash prize, 

participation in a GoGlobal NC trip in 2024 and instructional supply funds for their school. The 

Runner-Up will receive a $2,000 cash prize.  

 

“Mrs. Darbie Rash has a passion for teaching, she loves her students and cares about what happens 

to them in the classroom and at home,” said MVES Principal David Blackburn. “Darbie has an 

unyielding work ethic, she works each day until all needed tasks are complete.  She tries to improve 

every day and expects the same from her students.  Mrs. Rash often tells me how much she loves 

teaching and working with kindergarten students and their families.  It is an honor to work with 

Mrs. Rash at Mountain View Elementary School.  I am so proud of her for being selected as a 

finalist for the NCCAT Empower Beginning Teacher of the Year award!” 

 

“We appreciate the enthusiastic response from all over the state for the Beginning Teacher of the 

Year Award,” said NCCAT Executive Director M. Brock Womble. “These finalists provide a 

snapshot of the lasting impact great teachers have on our students from the first to the last day they 

step into a North Carolina public school. We are excited about this opportunity to honor teachers 

for the important work they do in our state.” 


